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Dear Parents 

This is the second of our weekly newsletters during the school closure period. 

At the end of this extraordinary term, I would like to thank you on behalf of the staff for the 
support you have provided to your sons and daughters over the last two weeks. The 
engagement with distance learning has been very good and we are grateful for the 
feedback we have received from students and parents.  

I hope you will find the information in this newsletter helpful. Please be assured that we are 
all working hard to support your sons and daughters  during this most difficult time. You can 
contact us at any time through the school email address school@lgs.slough.sch.uk.  

Mr J Constable  -  Headteacher 

Term and holiday dates  

We will ‘‘start up’ again for the summer term on Monday 20th April.  

 

During the holiday period we will continue to be available through the school email address 

school@lgs.slough.sch.uk in case you wish to contact us for advice and guidance.   

Critical worker provision 

The Government’s instruction is to stay at home if possible. However, schools are able to 

offer supervision for children of workers who are critical to the fight against COVID-19 

coronavirus and who are unable to arrange appropriate childcare.  

 

If you think your son or daughter will need supervision in school when term starts again 

on 20th April, please contact us on school@lgs.slough.sch.uk.   

http://www.lgs.slough.sch.uk
mailto:school@lgs.slough.sch.uk
mailto:school@lgs.slough.sch.uk
mailto:school@lgs.slough.sch.uk
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Free school meals  -  national voucher scheme launched 
Students who have been receiving free school meals are eligible for continued support, and the Government is 
has now launched a national voucher scheme.  This will replace the  scheme we have been using for the last 
two weeks through Wonde, and will be effective from Monday 20th January. The scheme will provide a weekly 
allowance of £15 per eligible child, available as a voucher or gift card for most of the main supermarket chains.  

We will be contacting all those families we believe to be eligible for this to explain how this new system will work. 
If you believe your child is eligible for free school emails but have not been claiming through the Wonde app, 
please email Mrs Dobbs, Assistant Headteacher, through the main school email address 
school@lgs.slough.sch.uk and she will get in touch with you.   

 

Pupil Premium funding 

The school receives Pupil Premium funding in respect of each student who has been eligible for free school 
meals in the last six years. Mrs Dobbs, Assistant Headteacher, is in contact with those families to see whether 
there is anything we can do to support students’ learning at this time.  

 

Problems with online access? 

We are aware that online access may be difficult for some students at this time due to family circumstances.  
There may be things we can do to help.  If lack of online access is causing problems for your son or daughter’s 
learning at this time, please contact Mrs Dobbs, Assistant Headteacher through the main school email address 
school@lgs.slough.sch.uk and she will get in touch with you to discuss your situation.    

 

Ask your son/daughter to reply to staff emails! 
The following message has been sent to all students by Mr Cook, our safeguarding lead. 

Please can I remind you to reply to staff emails or to messages sent to you via ClassCharts, during the 
school closure period.  If you do not reply, staff will become concerned about your safety and 
wellbeing. In such cases the safeguarding team will contact your parents directly to check you are safe 
and well.   

I ask you to be responsible during this difficult time and make sure in such instances, you respond to 
staff communication as soon as is possible. 

Please could you reinforce this message with your son or daughter? 

 

Please report student illness 
As you are aware, although the school premises are closed, your child is still being set work during term time to 
do remotely and this should be completed according to the deadlines set by their teachers.  

After the Easter break, your child is unable to do this due to illness we would be grateful if you would let us 
know through via an email sent to school@lgs.slough.sch.uk, marked for the attention of Mrs Collins if your 
child is in Year 7-11, or  Mrs Murphy if your child is in Sixth Form.  This email address is monitored daily and 
emails forwarded as necessary. Alternatively you can contact the school via the In Touch system which will also 
be monitored. 

We can notify teachers accordingly to ensure that they are aware of the situation. We would also be grateful if 
you could advise us when your child is feeling better and able to recommence their work, again so that the 
teachers are aware. 

Updates and questions 

mailto:school@lgs.slough.sch.uk
mailto:school@lgs.slough.sch.uk
mailto:school@lgs.slough.sch.uk
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What is our approach to distance learning during the school closure 
period? 
Over the last two weeks we have been through a very rapid period of change and adjustment. Our approach to 
supporting students learning in these last two weeks has been to try and cover the normal curriculum as far as 
possible, setting learning activities roughly in proportion to the volume of timetabled lessons students would 
have received. During this time we have been getting used to the different systems and platforms for setting 
learning activities, monitoring their completion, and thinking and what needs to assessed and how.  

It is helpful to think about the school closure in four phases: 

We have been considering how best to approach Phase 2.  What is very clear is that we cannot replicate a 
normal school experience. Students have very different family circumstances, pressures and responsibilities at 
this time.  In some households, parents have to work at home; in others parents are going out as critical 
workers.  Not everyone has the same level of online access at home. In some families, there are those who are 
unwell and some students simply need quality family time.  

Going forward into Phase 2, our approach is therefore to try and identify the essential aspects of the curriculum 
content that can be learned through distance learning methods  -  what are the key things students need to 
learn now so that they will not be disadvantaged when we return to school? Subject leaders will then look at the 
most appropriate ways to support students to learn those things. This will involve a mixture of different methods 
of delivery and use of resources and software platforms.  

Some parents have questioned why we are not running lots of online video lessons with teachers presenting 
directly to their students in real time. Issues such as the lack of equity in IT connectivity across families, very 
different family circumstances, and concerns about safeguarding for staff and students and practical reasons for 
not adopting this approach extensively across the curriculum. There are also questions about the effectiveness 
of this style of learning.  There is therefore no intention at this time to move to such a virtual lesson approach 
across the curriculum. However, there is definitely a place for increasing the level of direct teacher input into 
students learning in various ways, and our subject leaders and teachers will be looking at ways of doing this, 
targeting specific year groups and where this is an effective way of supporting learning.    

 

How can parents help? 
There are lots of ways you can help your son or daughter.  Perhaps the most basic is to help them establish a 
daily routine and to support them in planning their workload across the week. Beyond that, please take an 
interest in their learning activities and encourage them to see that there are lots of other ways they can ‘learn’ 
beyond the school curriculum.  

The charity Education Otherwise has produced a guidance document to support parents who are helping their 
children learn at home.  Although initially aimed at those families who home-school their children, it has some 
useful advice and guidance which is helpful in these circumstances.  

https://educationotherwise.org/index.php/eo-provides-guidance-for-families-of-school-children-learning
-at-home  

 

Students learning 

Phase 1 Up to Easter holiday Adaptation to new ways of working 

Phase 2 Up to May half term Curriculum delivery in a sustainable and practical way. 
Establishing priorities for each year group. 

Phase 3 Second half of summer 
term 

Continuation of Phase 2 but with emphasis on transition and 
preparation for return to school. 

Phase 4 Whenever school reopens Recovery and re-establishing the school community. 
Finding the ‘new normal’ and building on the closure experience. 

https://educationotherwise.org/index.php/eo-provides-guidance-for-families-of-school-children-learning-at-home
https://educationotherwise.org/index.php/eo-provides-guidance-for-families-of-school-children-learning-at-home
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Some reminders….. 
 

Online counselling for students 
Parents are reminded that Ms Burns, our Behaviour and Welfare Practitioner who is a trained counsellor, will 

continue to provide a counselling service for any students who require support, during the school closure period. 

This would take the form of a real-time conversation between the student and Ms Burns using school email. 

Students have been informed via email of the procedure for booking an email counselling session. If parents 

have any concerns about their child’s emotional wellbeing or safety then they can contact Ms Burns or Mr Cook 

via email through school@lgs.slough.sch.uk  

 

Staying safe 

If any parents have a safeguarding or child protection concern during this period of closure, contact the 

school via school@lgs.slough.sch.uk with the subject line ‘Safeguarding concern’.  Parents can also 

contact the Children’s Services department of their local authority. If you feel that a child is at immediate risk 

of harm then contact the police (101 for non-emergencies and 999 for emergencies). 

We are aware that your sons and daughters will be spending more time online over the next few weeks and 

that it may be difficult for you to supervise this as effectively as you would like.  Please talk to your sons and 

daughters about the software platforms they are using, and the online resources we have directed them to.  

It is inevitable that your sons and daughters will want to contact each other through social media more than 

they would normally. This can be positive, but please be alert to any issues that this may raise. You can find 

advice about dealing with social media on our school website, or by visiting websites such as 

www.nspcc.org.uk. If you have concerns you would like to discuss with us, please contact the safeguarding 

team via school@lgs.slough.sch.uk. 

 

Thinkuknow is an education programme from the National Crime Agency’s CEOP Command.  CEOP is a 

command of the National Crime Agency and works to pursue and prosecute child sex offenders. 

Thinkuknow has published guidance for parents and 

carers to support children who may be spending 

more time online at home while they do their school 

work and socialise with friends.  

Suggestions to help parents keep children safe 

online include: chatting to find out how they use 

online technology and what it means to them; 

reminding children to report anything worrying, and 

how they can do this; and setting up or reviewing 

parental controls.  

Further information can be found at  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/support-tools/support-your-child-at-home  

 

 

Support and guidance 

mailto:school@lgs.slough.sch.uk
mailto:school@lgs.slough.sch.uk
http://www.nspcc.org.uk
mailto:school@lgs.slough.sch.uk
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/support-tools/support-your-child-at-home
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Local services 
There are a number of initiative designed to help and support families practically at this difficult time. We are 
aware that our students come from a wide geographical area, and would like to make all parents aware of the 
following sources of support which may of interest to you or relatives you may be responsible for.  

 

Slough Borough Council has joined forces with Slough Council for Voluntary Service, SCVS, to 
coordinate an army of volunteers to help people in the borough. There is a new call centre to ensure all Slough 
residents can get the support they need during this difficult time. Community, voluntary, faith, charities, the 
council as well as other public sector partners will be operating as one. 

The collaboration will be supporting organisations such as food banks to ensure they have sufficient volunteers 
and supplies, to ensure transport is in place to get supplies, including food and medicines, to most vulnerable 
and providing a single point for the Slough community to ask questions and get answers. 

The number to contact is 01753 944198 and will be staffed on Monday to Friday from 9.00 – 16.00 and at the 
weekend from 10.00 – 15.00. Alternatively, residents can still register on-line at www.sloughcvs.org/covid19   

 

Slough Borough Council’s Family 
Information Service can be found online at  

https://www.sloughfamilyservices.org.uk/kb5/
sloughcst/directory/directory.page?
directorychannel=1 

 

 

 

 

Register for Food Bank vouchers, then collect 
from the below: https://slough.foodbank.org.uk/
get-help/foodbank-vouchers/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Support and guidance 

http://www.sloughcvs.org/covid19
https://www.sloughfamilyservices.org.uk/kb5/sloughcst/directory/directory.page?directorychannel=1
https://www.sloughfamilyservices.org.uk/kb5/sloughcst/directory/directory.page?directorychannel=1
https://www.sloughfamilyservices.org.uk/kb5/sloughcst/directory/directory.page?directorychannel=1
https://slough.foodbank.org.uk/get-help/foodbank-vouchers/
https://slough.foodbank.org.uk/get-help/foodbank-vouchers/
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You can register as a vulnerable person, if you have received an NHS letter.  This will give access to 
additional support, although  it may take time for that support to arrive. To register, go to https://www.gov.uk/
coronavirus-extremely-vulnerable 

 

 

If you live in Hillingdon, the H4All charity https://
www.h4all.org.uk will deliver food to the house, as well 
as call people who are isolated, walk pets etc. They cover 
Hillingdon Borough, in partnership with the local council.  

They cane be contacted on 020 3949 5786 or by email at 
coronasupport@H4all.org.uk  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Find your local MutualAid group through https://covidmutualaid.org/local-groups/. These are community 
volunteer groups set up specifically for neighbours to help each other   -  they are not a recognised 
charity.  There isn't a central way to work with their volunteers - the methods will vary from group to group.   

Examples include 

Hillingdon  https://www.facebook.com/groups/237016344101570/ 

West Drayton https://www.facebook.com/groups/215368539521395/ 

Langley  https://chat.whatsapp.com/BDZwEzjO8l79hNAYXgSyjV 

Slough  https://www.facebook.com/groups/233738524342476/ 

Maidenhead https://www.facebook.com/groups/651960145604771 

 

 

 

Support and guidance 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus-extremely-vulnerable
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus-extremely-vulnerable
https://www.h4all.org.uk/
https://www.h4all.org.uk/
mailto:coronasupport@H4all.org.uk
https://covidmutualaid.org/local-groups/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/237016344101570/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/215368539521395/
https://chat.whatsapp.com/BDZwEzjO8l79hNAYXgSyjV
https://www.facebook.com/groups/233738524342476/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/651960145604771
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What sort of things have students been doing this week? 

In this first phase of the school closure, running up to the Easter break, teachers have been working from home, 
setting and monitoring meaningful learning activities to deliver (as far as possible) the planned curriculum 
content in their subjects for students in Years 7, 8, 9, 10 and 12. 

Here are some further snapshots from some of our teachers which give a flavour of some of the things students 

have been doing…. 

 

From the Drama team… 

Our Drama students have been engaging in a variety of activities across the year groups over 
the last two weeks. With the current online streaming of theatre productions our students have 
been enjoying watching the Broadway musical production of ‘The Wind in the Willows’. Our 
Year 9 students have been engaging in initial exploration of the set text ‘Blood Brothers’ in 
preparation for GCSE study.  

Students are currently getting lots of opportunity to develop their analytical and evaluative 
written skills in Drama and as we move through the next few weeks we are hoping to provide 
forums for students to develop and showcase their practical skills and talents! 

We have launched the #RelayShakespeare challenge on our Drama Instagram/Twitter in association with the 
Shakespeare Schools Festival and are looking forward to hearing lots of creative ideas from our students. Also 
look out for our ‘Throwback Thursday’ clips on our Instagram @lgsdrama_department 

 

From the Design Technology team…. 

Year 7 and 8 students Food & Nutrition have been learning about protein and carbohydrate in the diet, producing 

posters to illustrate their findings. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Psychology/Sociology team…. 

Mrs Kalsi’s Year 12 Sociology Class produced some excellent Powerpoint presentations on a very challenging 
topic. Each student had spent a significant amount of time going through the notes and understanding the 
content – they all deserve a round of applause! 

Some snapshots... 
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From the English department…. 

Year 10 English students in Mr Gardner’s class have been write a description of setting, taking the beginning of 
Oscar Wilde's The Picture of Dorian Gray as inspiration. Here is a particularly compelling example from Yonna 
Khatri: 

The room itself was unremarkable, albeit slightly unkempt. A thin layer of grime embraced every surface, 

though the only pieces of furniture were tired, decrepit chairs. A solitary window on the far wall revealed 

the sombre obscurity of night; metallic beams of moonlight piercing the blanket of ebony. Outside, 

unkempt vines crept up walls like snakes – conspiring under the cover of darkness. Roses contorted and 

writhed, veiling their scarlet petals and replacing them with blade-like, jagged thorns. Long gone was 

the allure of day; instead of butterflies, moths whispered, yearning for the luminosity of the light. Even 

birds couldn’t whistle their merry tunes in the false security of the night. The distant sound of splintering 

twigs sent creatures scattering. Something was out for blood. Eerie silence – then – a howl sliced through 

the air.   

 

From the Art department…. 

For Year 9 students, their task this week was to draw animal eyes. Here is a selection of the work which has 

been submitted. 

 

Some snapshots... 
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From the Philosophy & Ethics department…. 

Year 7 students have been researching Buddhism. Here is a great example of their work  -  part of a booklet 
created by Ansh Patange…... 

Some more from Design Technology…. 

Year 8 students have undertaken String art projects  -  a cross curricular piece of work linking Maths, Art and 

DT. Students used resources available from home to design and make a string art picture. They used nails, 

pins, screws, wool, string, card and anything else they could find.  

Some great examples are shown below, from Camran Gangarh, Jasmin Dhanjal, Imtithal Ali,  Lilly Filtness,  

Harjashan Gill and Anuhya Bondili. 

 

Some snapshots... 
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Advice to students 
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Advice to students 


